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UPCOMING CLUB RUNS 
 
SUNDAY 8th JULY 

** BYO ** 
LEAVE SUNDOWNER AT 8.30AM 
We need to be at destination by 9.30am 

Alteon Virgin Blue Flight Simulator Centre 
Melia Street, Brisbane Airport 

Further details on Page 5. 
 
SUNDAY 12TH AUGUST 

MEMORIAL RUN 
** SMORGASBORD ** 

Destination to be confirmed.  
 Sponsored by Craig & Julie Bloomfield 

 
SUNDAY 9th SEPTEMBER 

GY RALLY 
Trophy sponsored by Vera Friar 

** BYO ** 
Destination to be confirmed.   

Sponsored by John Pritchard & Nicole O’Keane 

** Smorgasbord ** 
When smorgasbord is 

mentioned for a club run 
lunch, all members bring 
a plate or two to place on 
a table to share with all 

other club members 
present. 

 

** BYO ** 
When BYO is mentioned 
for a club run lunch, all 
members are to bring 
lunch for themselves. 

2007 COMBINED COUNCIL RALLY REPORT 
 

A report from the Combined Council Rally held on the Queen’s Birthday long 
weekend is available on Pages 6 & 7 of this newsletter.  Additional photos will be 

available on our website (www.chacc.com) by the end of June. 

CHACC NEWSLETTER ONLINE 
 

Got email?  Save a tree and get your copy of the Steering Column News on the 
web.  Contact John (president@chacc.com) or Nicole (editor@chacc.com).  This 

will help the club save a little money and you’ll receive an electronic colour 
newsletter which is so much more pleasing to the eye!  A notice is sent to all 

members with an email address, so if you did not receive the latest notice for this 
newsletter, please let John know. 
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CHACC MINUTES OF MEETING 
Date: Sunday 3rd June 

Meeting commenced at: 11.10am 
 
Visitors on today’s run: 
• Beltana Pritchard,  
• Jim & Sandra Croft. 
 
No new members on today’s run. 
 
Apologies: 
• Kevin & Margaret Greenaway 
• Sid Hartwell 
• Jan & Rob Blake 
• Vera Friar 
• Sue & Richard Droughton, 
• Dick & Shirley Jefferay 
• Ita Davies 
• Glenda Hall. 
 
Those attending were: 
• Denise & Graeme Douglas – 57 Mustang 
• Irene, Robert & Beltana Pritchard – 

Modern 
• Geoff & Gillian Smith – 68 Chev Impala 
• John & Donna Embleton – Mercedes 
• Hudson Davies – Mercedes 
• Neville & Barbara Brown – Zephyr Ute 
• Arthur Hall – 220d Mercedes 
• Gail & Jim Masters – Modern 
• Trevor & Pauline Reibelt – Studebaker 
• John Pritchard & Nicole O’Keane – EJ 

Holden Premier 
• Peter & Gladys Rohan – 63 Rover Sedan 
• Graham & Jan Beatson – 55 standard 

Woody 
• Sandra & Jim Croft (visitors) 
• Neil & Robyn Hughes – 75 John Goss 

Special Ford 
• Les Arnold – 34 Cowley 6 Sedan 
• Gloria Groves – Modern 
• Ron & Julie Walters – 65 Falcon 
 
Minutes: 
Members were asked if they had all 
received and read a copy of the minutes.  
John moved that the minutes of the last 
meeting be accepted.  Seconded by John 
Embleton.  Motion carried. 
 

Business arising from minutes: 
John mentioned that the QCC sent an email 
to state that they have not been receiving a 
copy of our newsletter.  John had been 
sending it to an old address.  This has now 
been rectified and the newsletter is being 
sent to the correct address.  
 
John commented on the fact that the 
response to the QCC rally coming up has 
been very poor considering the amount of 
clubs and that our own club participation is 
also poor.  
 
Inwards correspondence: 
• Advertising from Automotive 

Aftermarket Trade Show in Melbourne  
• Brochure from Caloundra RSL 
• Letter from Qld Cancer Council 

requesting donation 
• Application form for the Bay to Birdwood 

Classic held on Sunday 30th September 
(Application form is required) 

• Invoice from Yellow pages 
• Request from Royal Flying Doctor service 

asking for donation 
• Autofile brochure – May & June 
• CHACA Journal – June 
• Vintage News – June 
• Bank statement 
• Invitation from National Historic racing 

club to attend at Warwick on 11th & 12th 
August. 

 
Outwards correspondence: 
• 152 Newsletters 
• Letter to CHACA regarding newsletter 

and giving them a list of current office 
bearers as they still have not updated 
their records. 

Don’t forget to save on postage – please 
consider having your Steering Column 
News sent to you via email.  This saves 
paper, printing, collation and time!!  
Please advise John or Nicole. 
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Treasurers report:   
Balance Brought Forward $5528.03 
Income $307.00 
CC. Rally $1390.00 
 $7225.03 
Expenditure: 
B. Brown $20.00 
Sensis $143.00 
J. Walters $200.00 
Boyles Badges $24.05 
 $387.05 
 $6837.98 
Accounts to be paid: 
CC. Rally $1390.00 
Sunstate Embroidery $327.25 
 
Investment A/C  $4408.56 
 $11246.54 
 
CC Rally Account  
Balance Brought Forward $5400.00 
Income $2980.00 
Transfer Suncorp $3000.00 
 $11380.00 
To be transferred from  
CHACC General Account $1390.00 
 $12770.00 
 
Julie moved that the Treasurer’s Report be 
accepted.  Seconded by Robyn Hughes.  All 
members were in favour of accepting the 
report. 
 
Combined Council Report:   
Denise and Graeme attended the QCC 
meeting held on Thursday 24th May.  In the 
general business part of the meeting, 
Denise stated that we were very 
disappointed in the lack of response by 
other clubs for the QCC Rally.  Denise 
checked that clubs had received all the 
information regarding the weekend.  Most 
members said that they had received it.  
Denise stated that she felt the QCC had 
not really pushed this event to clubs as 
most people did not seem to know much 
about it.  A letter was sent to QCC, via 
email, outlining our disappointment in 
regards to their lack of interest.  Denise 
stated that our club has done very well 
considering the little help they have 
received from the QCC. 

Not much else to report, just a general 
rehash of what has been discussed 
previously.  Christine Stevens has a meeting 
scheduled with Queensland Transport on 
10th July with regards to:  
• To introduce Transport Inspector and 

contact for compliance issues 
• To introduce Policy Officer who has 

researched the SIV schemes operating in 
other states and is interested in any 
comments on more club involvement, the 
use of log books, restrictions of use by 
days per year.  

• To address any SIV scheme issues that 
need to be raised 

• To discuss the legal advise received and 
the “what now” on the club membership 
issue 

• To discuss the recommendations listed in 
the report to the Director 

 
Further information will be forthcoming 
after this date. 
 
QCC are calling for members to think about 
taking a position on the committee, 
particularly the Secretary’s position.  This 
is very hard to fill as it entails a lot of work.   
 
A motion was carried to have the QCC 
meeting bi-monthly instead of monthly for a 
6 month trial period commencing in July. 
 
Greg Stevens presented Graeme and Denise 
with posters for the upcoming QCC rally to 
distribute around Caboolture.  
 
The next QCC meeting is to be held on 
Thursday 28th June. 
 
Rally Report: 
Many thanks to Peter and Gladys Rohan for 
organising today’s run.  A lot of fun was had 
by all.  Peter pointed out new upcoming 
rallies and you should look in your 
newsletter for upcoming events (see Page 
9).  
 
The RACQ Motorfest is coming up.  If you 
want to go you will need to register by 8th of 
June – see the club website to download a 
copy of the registration form if you do not 
have one.  Julie mentioned that the RACQ 
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are not really happy with the RNA and she 
thinks that they will be having the 
Motorfest at Southbank next year.  This is 
still to be confirmed.  
 
Raffle:  
Amount raised: $88.00 
Thank you Robyn and Neil for today’s raffle. 
*** Members please do not forget – 
donations of prizes would be gratefully 
appreciated.  Please see Robyn or Neil if 
you would like to donate a prize for the 
raffle *** 
 
Winners: Kim Bowers, Jim & Sandra Croft, 
Hudson Davies. 
Congratulations to our winners!! 
 
General Business: 
Combined Council Rally update: 
Geoff told members that everything is 
ready to go.  The only thing left is to attend 
and have a good time.  We have about 90 
people attending with around 48 cars.  
Geoff stated again that there is a poor 
turnout from our own club, but those that 
are attending will have a great weekend.  
Volunteers will be informed of where to be 
etc, prior to the runs on each individual day. 
 
The raffle being held for the QCC Rally will 
hopefully raise a few more funds.  A 
beautiful quilt has been donated by Pam 
McPherson as 1st prize.  Thanks so much Pam 
for you generous donation.  2nd prize has 
been donated by Bunnings Timber and 
Hardware.  It is a wheelbarrow with 4 
power tools.  Thanks to Bunnings for their 
generous donation also. 
 
John Embleton spoke about the weekend 
away on 3rd, 4th, and 5th August at Crows 
Nest.  We have about 40 people attending, 
so this will certainly be a good weekend for 
all.  Please let John know if you wish to 
attend as accommodation is now becoming  
limited.  John will inform attending 
members the address etc, and times closer 
to the date. 
 
John also spoke to members about selecting 
a group of people (as per the AGM) to speak 
to club members about taking up a position 

on the committee for 2008.  John stated 
that John Pritchard may not and Denise will 
not be taking up committee positions for 
2008.  So come on, start thinking about it!   
The outgoing committee will be more than 
happy to help you in every way – it is not 
hard, honest! 
 
Denise asked members to please thank the 
QCC committee for their hard work and 
giving up their free time to organise the 
QCC rally.  Thank you very much! 
 
John P. advised members that a letter has 
been received from Sue Droughton 
resigning as assistant Social Director due to 
family and work commitments.  We wish Sue 
all the best and look forward to seeing both 
her and Richard when they are able to 
attend runs.  
 
Denise advised members that a letter has 
been received from Vera Friar asking 
members if they would like chocolate cake 
for the GY Rally this year as it was so 
popular last year.  A vote was not even 
needed, all members were more than happy 
for Vera to supply a chocolate cake.  It was 
quite unanimous.  Thanks heaps Vera! 
 
John P. said that he has been receiving many 
emails regarding using our cars as wedding 
cars and if we are able to do this.  On 
concessional registration we can only use 
our cars for the immediate family however, 
Les stated that you can get 1 day special 
registration for $87.00 and get a special 
plate from Queensland Transport – then 
return the plate for a partial refund the 
next day.  Please ask Queensland Transport 
about this to confirm any details.  
 
It was with sad regret that John informed 
members that Gloria’s husband has passed 
away.  Our sincere sympathies and 
condolences go out to Gloria with our best 
wishes.  Also to Rob Blake and Sid Hartwell 
– we are thinking of you.  Both members are 
in hospital and we hope you both get well 
soon. 
 
Julie asked members if they would prefer a 
Jukebox or a disc jockey for the Adults 
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Xmas Party.  Members voted that they 
would prefer a disc jockey, so Denise will 
speak to her friend and see if she can get 
prices etc.  If this is too expensive we will 
stick to a Jukebox for $195.00 
 
Winners of today’s run/observation 
questions were: 

• 1st –John & Donna Embleton,  
• 2nd – Geoff & Gillian Smith 
Congratulations to both couples (especially 
Donna as she did all the work!) 
 
After no further business the meeting 
closed at: 11.55am 
 

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY! 
to the following members for June: 

 

Julie Bloomfield 
Nathan Boyd 
Zeta Boyd 

Denise Douglas 
Val Follet 

Gladys Rohan 
 

** Don’t forget if you have not already done so – please give Denise your birth date 
so that we can all wish you happy birthday ** 

 
 

C.H.A.C.C. RUNS and SOCIAL CALENDAR FOR 2007 
Contact Peter Rohan on (07) 5428 6025 

 

SUNDAY 8th JULY 
** BYO ** 
LEAVE SUNDOWNER AT 8.30AM 
We need to be at destination by 9.30am 
Our destination for the day is the Alteon 
Virgin Blue Flight Simulator Centre, Melia 
Street, Brisbane Airport (UBD Map 141 N8). 
After a tour of the facilities, we will then 
zoom off to the landing and take off 
Observation Park in Acacia Street (UBD 
Map 122 E9) for lunch and our meeting. 
 

SUNDAY 12TH AUGUST 
MEMORIAL RUN 
** SMORGASBORD ** 
Destination to be confirmed.   
Sponsored by Craig & Julie Bloomfield 
 

SUNDAY 9th SEPTEMBER 
GY RALLY - Trophy sponsored by Vera Friar 
** BYO ** 
Destination to be confirmed.   
Sponsored by John Pritchard  
& Nicole O’Keane  

SUNDAY 14th OCTOBER 
** SAUSAGE SIZZLE ** 
Destination to be confirmed.   
Sponsored by Julie & Ron Walters 
 

2nd, 3rd & 4th NOVEMBER 
IMBIL FOLK WEEKEND 
To be confirmed 
 

SUNDAY 11TH NOVEMBER 
AGM BREAKFAST MEETING  
Solander Bowls Club, Bribie Island 
 

SATURDAY 24TH NOVEMBER 
ADULTS XMAS PARTY  
To be held at the Caboolture Bowls Club.  
We require a minimum of 60 people  
for this booking. 
Costs to be confirmed. 
 

SUNDAY 2nd DECEMBER 
KIDS XMAS PARTY 
** SMORGASBORD ** 
Date & venue to be confirmed. 
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2007 COMBINED COUNCIL RALLY REPORT 
Held on 9th, 10th and 11th June 2007 

Hosted by the Classic and Historic Automobile Club of Caboolture 
Reported by John Pritchard 

 

I am pleased to announce that this year’s rally was a resounding success.  Attendance numbers 
were a little down compared to past years which means that we probably over catered a little. 
Naturally, there were no complaints about the fresh daily tucker or the facilities. 
 

Saturday began pretty darn cold, especially for 
those who arrived early.  Luckily the sun came out soon 
and stayed out for the rest of the weekend invigorating 
us with nothing less than perfect weather for the rest of 
the weekend.  
 

After all had arrived, registered, received their bag of goodies and program, we took off for a 
short scenic rally before assembling in our vehicles at the showgrounds to entertain the masses 
as part of the Caboolture Show Grande Parade.  This was followed by a just as grand lunch then 
off to the nearby Historical Village to complete a questionnaire and an afternoon tea that 
couldn’t be beat.  The Historical Village was unusually deserted on this particular afternoon due 
to the Caboolture Show occurring this same weekend but it was none the less an enjoyable 
afternoon for all.  Some of us even enjoyed a couple of afternoon lagers at the historic hotel 

with afternoon tea.  We all departed 
company around 3.30pm to meet up again for 
dinner later in the evening. 
 

Dinner on Saturday was at the local Bowls 
Club beside Centenary Lakes.  Even the 
hardest nosed sceptics were not 
disappointed with the dinner and dessert.  
We had all eaten so well that hardly anyone 

took up the kind offer of seconds.  After dessert, the CHACC treasurer and I announced the 
winners of the prizes for the day and outlined the timetable for Sunday’s events.  With all the 
formalities out of the way, the band returned to the stage to play us more popular songs from 
last century.  They should be congratulated on their performance which pleased even the most 
discerning musical ear. 
 

Sunday arrived and we all assembled for a leisurely 240km 
scenic drive around the western side of the Glasshouse Mountains, 
stopping at Beerwah State School where the P&C committee had 
put on the most wonderful morning tea I’ve ever seen.  Wow, we 
were all gob smacked by the abundance and variety of homemade 
goodies on offer.  They truly deserved the three cheers and round 
of applause we gave them. 
 

Pretty soon we were all behind the wheel again and making our way up a twisty road to 
Kenilworth where we stopped at the pub for more great food and naturally, the obligatory drop 
of local amber fluids.  From there we each departed for the afternoon to work up an appetite 
for dinner later in the evening.  Some even stopped off at the local cheese factory for massive 
locally made ice creams. 
 

The Presentation Dinner on Sunday night was at the Caboolture Golf Club.  What can I say, more 
great food, commendable service and more serenades from the same great band who 
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entertained us on the previous night.  Julie and I again hosted the presentation while Denise 
took pictures.  Our CHACC vice president, John Embleton thanked everyone who had put in an 
effort to make this weekend great, including all the attendees.  Thank you too John. 
 

In the absence of a Combined Council representative, Richard Egglesfield who is an ex-
secretary for the Combined Council and from the Bayside Vehicle Restorers Club (BVRC) happily 
volunteered to present the trophies on their behalf.  It should also be mentioned that Richard’s 
club, BVRC, will be hosting this rally in 2008, and if their enthusiasm is anything to go by, you 
can bet that it will be a fantastic weekend as well.  Further information from BVAC will be 
forwarded to CHACC and will be raised during our monthly meetings.  If you would prefer to 
contact Richard directly, please see me and I will provide you with his contact details. 
 

Monday proved to be another glorious day.  We motored away on a poker run where each car 
received a different card at a series of check points to total five cards per car.  Once we 
reached our destination the holder of the best poker hand was determined and deemed the 
winner of the rally.  Our destination was the Caboolture Aero Club where we had organised a 
static display of our cars and historic motorcycles brought along by Ulysses Club members.  
There was free entry into the war plane museum for attendees, fly overs, parachutists and 
aircraft displays.  Quite a lot of public also turned out to see all this impressive machinery in 
one place and everyone enjoyed showing off their pride and joy to all those interested.  
 

The only hitch for the weekend was that the Aero Club was not suitably prepared to cater for 
us all even though they were aware of numbers well in advance.  The food was excellent; however 
some attendees had to wait up to two hours to be fed as they could only cook in small batches.  
No one seemed overly 
concerned though, the general 
reply to our apologies was that 
it didn’t dampen an impressive 
and successful weekend 
overall. 
 

I earnestly congratulate CHACC members for hosting a wonderful event that will be 
remembered by all attendees.  A big thank you to all those who volunteered in any way, big or 
small, throughout the course of the rally, without you guys our smoothly organised weekend 
could have been a shambles in practice.  Last but not least, a very big thank you to the rally 
organising committee who have had regular meetings for over a year, canvassed for sponsors, 
tried to knock down walls to promote the event and too much else to list here; you did a 
magnificent and tireless job.  
 

Organising Committee: 
• Geoff Smith (Chairman) 
• John and Donna Embleton 
• Julie Walters 

• Nicole O’Keane 
• John Pritchard 
• Shirley and Richard Jefferay 

 

This report, more details and pictures from the event will be available at www.chacc.com/CCR07/ 
hopefully before the end of June 2007. ☺  
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FROM THE SECRETARY’S DESK 
 

Hi to you all.  I hope that all members are well and that the last month has been good for you.   
 

To all you members who have not attended runs of late – please come along, we would love to see you.  I 
know sometimes we appear to carry on a bit about the committee positions and for more members to involve 
themselves, but please remember without this participation we will not have a club!  I can only speak for 
myself and Graeme but we love coming on runs, and we love to see you all and to meet new people.  It would 
certainly be a shame if our club fizzled out because of poor member participation – don’t let this happen! 
 

Well guess what - we are going to be grandparents again!  This will be our third – due in January so we are 
looking forward to welcoming a new family member.  
 

To all those members who are not well at the moment (Rob Blake and Sid Hartwell) get well soon!! 
 

Well here are some more of my useless bits of information for you. 
• The Outer Space treaty, signed by all major countries in 1967, means no country can claim any territory on the 

moon – but a loop hole means a New Zealand man can sell land there (Bloody Kiwi’s!! - no offence intended – I am 
married to one). 

• The city with the most Rolls Royce cars per capita – is Hong Kong 
• BMW made the first jet engine 
• The first cars had levers rather than steering wheels 
• The original Volkswagen was commissioned by Hitler’s third reich.  The name means “Peoples Chariot” in German 
• Grand Prix racing began in France in 1906 
• The McLaren F1’s engine bay is lined with 24 carat gold 
• After the release of the James Bond move “Goldfinger” in which Bond drove an Aston Martin DB5, sales of the 

car went up by 60 per cent 
• The Corvette Z06 uses balsa wood in the construction of its lightweight chassis 
• Most expensive car in the world to date: The Bugatti Veyron 16.4 $1,537,753 (if you are a Top Gear fan – you 

would have seen Jeremy driving this on a show recently) 
• The average car contains approximately 15,000 separate parts 
• The most expensive phone number in the world was auctioned in Qatar last year and it sold for $1.93m. The 

lucky number? – 666 6666 
• American money is green because when banknotes were introduced in 1929, green ink was cheapest 
• To make Australia’s $20 notes literally weigh a “tonne of money” you’d have to have $19.6 million 
• The term “buck” came from the Old West, where buckskin was used to trade with Indians 
• 96 per cent of all candles sold are bought by women 
• Every year more than $2.6 billion worth of candy is sold for Halloween 
• At $20,000 a night, the most expensive hotel in the world is the Emirates Palace in Abu Dhabi 
• Americans spend almost $39 billion a year trying to lose weight 
• Al Capone made around $77m a year during Prohibition 
• If you had $10 billion in dollar coins and spent one every second of every day, you would go broke in 317 years 
• Malboro, Coca Cola and Budweiser are the world’s most valuable brand names 
• Nearly 50 percent of bank robberies take place on a Friday 
• On average, there are 18 million items for sale on ebay at any one time 
• American donut chain Krispy Kreme don’t spend any money on advertising 
• About 2.4billion CD’s are sold annually.  The number of recorded CD’s and the number of blank CD’s sold is 

about equal 
• Adjusted for inflation, “Gone with the Wind” is the highest grossing film 
• Clint Eastwood once beat up four sailors in a bar for “having bad manners” 
 

Well again, that’s it for me folks. 
‘Til next time, safe and happy motoring to you all. 
 

Denise. 
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UPCOMING EVENTS AND SWAP MEETS 
 

** Please Note **  
Our Rally Director, Peter Rohan has all brochures and information/application forms for the events listed below.  Please see 
Peter for any further information or contact the organisers as stated.  If you intend to participate in any of these events 
as an entrant, you may need to fill in an application form so please, check with Peter (contact details are on the front page).  

 

NAMBOUR SWAP 
Saturday 28th July 2007 
Nambour Showgrounds.  
Outdoor sites $5 and entry per person $3.  Some parking is available on the grounds at $3.   
For further information, please contact Olive on (07) 5456 4710 between 6pm -8pm 

 

JUST 4 KIDS CHARITY – AUSTRALIAN MOTOR TRAIL 
3rd – 11th August 2007 
From Brisbane to Magnetic Island.  Cost per vehicle is $500.00.   
Please see Peter for brochures and further information if you are interested. 

 

NATIONAL HISTORIC RACE MEETING 
11th & 12th August 2007 
Morgan Park, Warwick 
To commemorate the 30th Anniversary National Historic Race Meet, an invitation has been extended to car 
clubs whose types of vehicles have had any race history in Australia to attend as a club at a special price of 
$30.00 per car entry (regardless of number of patrons in the car).  Normal entry fee is $20.00 per day per 
person.  Well over 200 racing cars of all types, including open wheeler racing cars and touring cars from the 
1930’s right through to the 1980’s will be present. 
For further information, please contact Graeme Wakefield on 0400 010 536 or Phil Page on (07) 3888 2089. 

 

JUST ROCK IPSWICH 
Sunday 12th August 2007 
Ipswich Show grounds 
From 9am.  An entry form is required 
For further information, please contact Robert on (07) 5462 2198 or Jan 0419 701 987 

 

NOOSA BEACH CLASSIC 
Sunday 23rd September 2007 
Noosa Heads Lions Park 
For further information, please contact Ken on 0437 649 192 or visit the following website: www.noosacarclub.com.au  

 

BAY TO BIRDWOOD CLASSIC 
Sunday 20th September 2007 
An entry form must be filled out – please see Peter for entry form. 
For further information, please contact: (08) 8258 6547 

 

HUDSON ESSEX TERRAPLANE NASH RAMBLER CAR INC – NATIONAL RALLY 
30th September – 6th October 2007 
For further information, please contact Harry Moreland on (07) 5534 6160. 

 

AUTORAMA at MUDGEERABA 
10th & 11th November 2007  
The Gold Coast Antique Auto Club will be holding its annual invitation rally at Mudgeeraba.  The owners of vehicles 
more than thirty years old are invited to attend this popular event.  There are prizes for vehicles entered in various 
categories and a trophy for the best attending club.  Entry numbers are limited to 100 cars.  Entry forms and 
further information may be obtained from Rally Director John Wood on (07)5578 5378, website: 
http://gcaac.any.to/ or email: gcaacau@yahoo.com.au  
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THE TAILGATE 

Cars and Parts 
Trader 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

1993 FORD NC FAIRLANE GHIA 
 

White, T-bar Auto “Tickford Enhanced” 
Limited production 4 litre Sportsman, 

6 stack CD, Cruise control 
148621 kms, 6 months rego. 

 

$7,500 ONO 
 

For further information please contact Anne Pedersen on (07) 4154 3838. 

 

TOYOTA CAMRY CONQUEST 2002 
 

Power steering, Air-conditioning, Power windows 
Cruise control, Speed alert, CD/Cassette player 

Service History, Very low kilometres & good condition. 
 

$15,900 ONO 
 

For further information, please contact  
Gail & Jim Masters on (07) 3285 2567 or 0418 681 957 

ADVERTISING ON THE TAILGATE PAGE 
 

The Tailgate has been very quiet over the last couple of months with no items being advertised for 
sale.   

 

Just a reminder to members and their friends that we can advertise not only items you may be trying 
to sell, but also items you may be looking to purchase, even businesses.  To advertise in this space is 
free of charge, but a donation of a raffle prize would be greatly received. 

 

If you have an item for inclusion, please send it through to either editor@chacc.com or 
president@chacc.com or contact Nicole or John via telephone on (07) 3325 1834 (a/h) and we will 
ensure that it is included in the next Steering Column Newsletter to be distributed. 


